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FISCAL NOTE 

Senate Bill 285
Committee: Fiscal Responsibility and

Economic Development

Sponsor: Senator Larry Stutts

Analyst: Tiffany Weaver Date: 04/22/2025

Senate Bill 285 as introduced would decrease Certificate of Need (CON) receipts to the State

Health Planning and Development Agency (SHPDA) by an undetermined amount dependent on

the number of health care providers with proposed new or expanded health care services that

provide obstetric care, neonatal intensive care, or mental health care, pursuant to the provisions

of this bill, beginning October 1, 2025 that would no longer need CON. According to SHPDA,

average annual application fees collected from facilities expanding or offering new institutional

health services providing obstetrics care, neonatal intensive care, or mental health care was

$110,000 based on fiscal year 2023 and fiscal year 2024 data.     


